FINAL
SPECIAL MEMBER MEETING
December 2, 2023
Tyler Nature Center (TNC)

Call to Order
President Wanda Rauscher called the meeting to order at 11:15am.	
New Business
Bob Lumpkins proposed that the chapter dues be $20/individual and $35/family for 2024. Joe Vargas moved that the proposal be accepted; Caryn Vargas second the motion. The members present voted in favor of the motion.
Wanda Rauscher, President, stated that she was willing to continue as chapter president. She stated that Bob Lumpkins has accepted the nomination for the position of chapter treasurer. Wanda asked for nominations for president and treasurer from the floor; none were presented. Joe Vargas moved that Wanda Rauscher be elected president and Bob Lumpkins be elected treasurer by acclamation. Nancy Farber second the motion. There were no objections; Wanda was elected chapter president and Bob Lumpkins was elected treasurer by acclamation.
Lindsey Smith reported the VHS summary to this point in 2023: 83 volunteers; 38 projects; 6271 volunteer hours; 993 advanced training hours.
Donna Smith presented pins to members who had completed initial requirements and those who had recertified for 2023.
Bob Lumpkins thanked the membership for electing him treasurer. He stated he is taking dues payments today and reminded everyone that dues must be paid by the end of January to be considered an active member.

Respectfully submitted,
Carol Lanthrum
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